WWW

I must begin this WWW with an apology to anyone who has e-mailed me with any records in the last few days, I have been unable to access the internet since the problem in the village on the 21st and so haven't  been able to incorporate those records in this WWW. It's now the 25th and judging by my internet service providers abysmal performance so far it will be several days before I am able to hopefully get back on line.

On the 20th, despite a hard frost, there were a small number of Meadow Pipits on some of the higher moorland squares. Also a surprise female Stonechat at Uncle Ab's House and a male further down the Middlebrook. The seemingly wintering resident Woodcock was disturbed along the Middlebrook.
I had some interesting feedback following the talk I gave on the 21st, mainly concerning Stonechats. John Walters had a conversation with me afterwards and there is now some strong evidence that our moorland Stonechats are true migrants and most of them could possibly be spending the winter on the continent in warmer climates as a means of surviving the winter. That raises the issue of those seen on the moor in the winter months, are they local birds running the risk of staying or are they birds from further north forced south by cold weather which could explain the sudden appearance of two this week as reported above. The other feed back concerns the lack of birds on square 15 where Peter Reay has pointed out that the gorse in that square tends to be European Gorse rather than the Western Gorse that is more generally found throughout the area, it is taller and rather “leggy” in comparison to the western variety and thus might be less attractive in terms of nest sites.

Bird records included are as submitted; this does not necessarily mean that they have been accepted.
